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Executive Summary

When Congress crafted the Internet Tax Freedom Act (ITFA), it correctly recognized the threat of rampant taxation to the Internet’s development.  Along these lines, the United States Telecom Association (USTA) respectfully requests that the ACEC formally adopt those telecommunications-related proposals that: 

· Reasonably and fairly simplify state and local telecommunications taxation; 
· Phase-out the discriminatory taxation of telecommunications services and property;
· Repeal the 3% Federal Telephone Excise Tax; and 
· Insure that states and localities manage their rights-of-way in a manner that more fairly comports with the pro-competitive goals of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 (the ’96 Act).  

USTA believes the current state and local tax system is virtually unworkable.  If left unchanged, excessive, administratively burdensome and discriminatory telecommunications taxes will continue to thwart the full development of the Internet.  Accordingly, USTA urges the ACEC to seriously consider, and ultimately recommend, the tax simplification and anti-discrimination proposals submitted by the “Coalition of Communications Companies” (Communications Coalition) to the ACEC on November 15, 1999.  The Communications Coalition plan is a reasonable, do-able alternative toward simplifying state and local tax systems, while at the same time making the local telephone industry’s tax burden less discriminatory.  

Two other ideas submitted to the ACEC also stand out.  The first concerns the repeal of the 3% Federal Telephone Excise Tax.  This tax, established 100 years ago, is anachronistic; its purpose long-since over.  Not only is it extremely regressive, but it adds unnecessarily to the cost of telecommunications services, keeping price-conscious consumers away from those services (and, ultimately, access to the Internet) that are subject to the tax.  The ACEC should propose that this tax be repealed.

The second idea concerns the growing practice of states and localities using the management of their rights-of-way as a revenue-generating vehicle.  While USTA believes that states and localities should receive “fair and reasonable compensation” for the administration, construction and other reasonable costs of permitting occupancy of the rights-of-way, access to the rights-of-way should not be based on what the market can bear.  When this occurs, states and localities discourage new entrants and/or the build-out of new and advanced telecommunications services.  Consumers must also pay more for telecommunications services than they would otherwise have to.  With this in mind, the ACEC should recommend changes to the current law which would insure that rights-of-way management more reasonably comports with the pro-competitive goals of the ’96 Act. 
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